URSUS Library Directors’ Council

December 14, 2007

Meeting Notes

Present:
Tom Abbott; Nancy Fletcher; Sharon Johnson; Leslie Kelly; Susan Lowe; Barbara McDade; David Nutty; Frank Roberts; Joyce Rumery; Marianne Thibodeau; Jonathan Williams   

Absent:
Chris Knott; Gary Nichols; Steve Podgajny; Sheila Bearor

The meeting began with the recognition that this meeting is Sharon Johnson’s last meeting and she is congratulated on her retirement.  It was announced that the group would convene at the Whig and Courier at 11:30am for a special lunch in Sharon’s honor.

Thank-you Sharon for all of your work in this group and have a marvelous retirement.

· Focus Group for the new URSUS and URSUS report (attached):

Jonathan reported on the feedback from the focus groups.  There were 32 respondents: 21 students (not noted if undergraduate or graduate); 6 faculty; 3 public library patrons; and 2 unidentified.  Of the 32 total respondents 25 accessed URSUS through the library web page and 7 accessed it directly.  Twenty-six indicated that the dropdown menus enhanced the searching and 2 stated that it did not enhance the searching.  Jonathan will put all survey results together for us.

Jonathan will make the drop down menus less distracting and will work to include all of the libraries on the front page.  It was suggested that URSUS has to be more usable on a PDA.

We can now link to either the old or new URSUS.  Jonathan wants to know about moving forward.  Some libraries and services will wait until summer because the instructional material is already prepared, some will begin using it now.  

WebPAC Pro.  This is a no cost upgrade from III that Jonathan would like to implement soon.  Minerva will be upgrading within the next month.  We have classic right now.  

· LibQual:

Frank will resend the LibQual report to us and we need to discuss this via email.  We also need to set a date for the presentation to the Provosts at their meeting.

· CUPA:

The final list of 15 job titles have been created.  Mary Ellen will try to get more slots.  The next step is to get it on the ACRL webpage, we need visibility.

· Library Reports:

Augusta. Gabriella Howard is now Head of Collection Development and Reference, this is a ten-month appointment. They will advertise for an outreach librarian, a full-time position.  Judith Clark will be the Assistant Dean.

Tom raised the question of sites that are used to check for plagiarism retaining copies of the papers that are checked.  SafeAssign from BlackBoard is one product. http://www.safeassign.com/.

The Holocaust Center has been very active.

Allyson Hughes Handley is the new President, to begin March 1.

There is $500,000 to renovate the first floor of Belfast Hall.  The library on the Bangor campus will be moving there, the floor will have an open, low profile and will be very inviting.

There is a project underway to digitize videos and lend the copies.

Off-Campus Library Services.  They have an intern, Julie Kinney.  Julie will be joining us at the next meeting.

Fort Kent. They are still working on personnel issues.  They were offered an AA position in lieu of an LAII.  Their H.R. department saw the only difference as communication.

Leslie is chair of the search committee for the Distance Education position.

They are still indexing Elmer Violet’s scrapbooks.

USM.  At the larger libraries meeting we spent a lot of time discussing Innovative Interfaces, this is a beginning conversation regarding alternatives.  Gene Wiemers buys open source whenever possible. Sherrie Bergman and Steve Podgajny spoke about OCLC and expressed distrust regarding their new corporate model.

The new entrance to the library building on the Portland Campus has begun, the finish date is estimated for November 7, 2008.

They are working on digitizing the Osher Map Collection.  This will be available through the library homepage when it is completed.

Machias.  The search is well underway, Marianne has had a telephone interview.  

There is money for a renovation for handicapped access to the upper level of the library.  In the plan IT will move downstairs.

The filters have been removed from the computers!

Bangor Public Library.  Everyone come to the New Year’s Eve party.  It is a masquerade ball with the Retro Rockers and other bands.  http://www.bpl.lib.me.us/public/newyearseveparty.htm
Penobscot Reads is reading the Eyre Affair by Jasper Fforde.  Many events are planned around this book

Barbara is waiting to sign on the line for the last copy center!

The Tim Sample DVD on MARVEL! is out and is 22 minutes long.  Barbara will show it at our next meeting.  It will also be streamed.

UM.  The scanning of the town reports is going very well.  We now have some books on Amazon.  The faculty are still exploring an institutional repository with a plan to have Marilyn Billings from UMass Amherst visit on February 13.  The University has been working on campus plan that addresses safety, more green spaces and a continuation of the mall to the south.

Report of URSUS Manager to URSUS Directors

December 14, 2007

1. URSUS OPAC redesign – I have received quite a lot of feedback about the new design of URSUS, including a fair amount of feedback from faculty, student, and public library patrons.  While it would be nice to have even more feedback from those patron groups, I am encouraged that we received as much as we did.  The questionnaire that was sent to patrons from UM, UMFK, and BPL provided some interesting perspective about the way URSUS is used.  It confirmed my suspicion that, while the majority of patrons get to URSUS through the library web page, there is a significant minority who go directly to URSUS.  I have included responses to select questions from patron surveys in a separate table.

Staff feedback to the changes has been mixed, though many of the common concerns of staff were already addressed after the first round of feedback.  There are still a few common threads in staff feedback at this point:

a. Dropdown menus are confusing/superfluous.
b. The libraries included in URSUS are not clear
c. Scope is not preserved when you click a new tab
d. Confusing language on tabs/help text

Dropdown menus have been the most controversial part of the new design.  Non-staff patron feedback for the dropdown menus has been fairly favorable, though not unanimously so.  One suggestion, which we intend to implement, is to require the user to click on the dropdown menu, rather than have it activate by mousing over it.  This will make the menus less obtrusive.  We can change the text on the header to name all of the libraries included in the catalog, and we can make some adjustments to clear up confusion in the language.  Unfortunately, the problem with the scope was introduced in order to fix the problem with the scope changing whenever the Journals/Newspapers tab was clicked.

2. WebPAC Pro – We have the option of updating the OPAC to use WebPAC Pro.  This will allow us to customize the bibliographic results display to a much greater extent.  It will not update our look and feel extensively, that requires a redesign such as the one Tim has undertaken.  The most significant change for patrons is that the search results will display as a brief citation, an example of which I have included below.  You can see results from an example catalog at http://standalone.iii.com:5631/ .  This is a no-cost upgrade, and I would like to implement it.
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3. Short Due dates – After the last directors’ meeting, the feedback from the circulation heads appears to favor raising or eliminating the threshold for the number of holds that will cause a due-date to shorten or raising the minimum use period for requestor loans.  This will give users at remote sites and centers the whole four weeks unless there is a recall on the item.  Raising the minimum use period would mean that there would be no recalls before four weeks.

-Jonathan Williams

